REMENHAM PARISH COUNCIL
There will be a face-to-face meeting of the Parish Council at the Parish Hall on 
Monday 10th October 2022 at 6:00pm

A G E N D A
1. e-UPDATE FROM GIGACLEAR; Roll-out
2. INTRODUCTION TO THAMESFIELD
3. APOLOGIES; JH absents himself
4. MINUTES OF THE MEETING held on 11th July 2022; correction to May minutes/APM notes (confirming these); noting cancellation of Sept meetings in the period of National Mourning for HM Queen Elizabeth II
5. ACTION LIST & MATTERS ARISING
6.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST; forms
7.   PLANNING; 1 new application; TPO work (222571, 222913 (Ondine), 222705 
  (Thamesfield); 222571 (Old Schoolhouse))
	222333/222059/222058
	Thamesfield
	Side balcony/certificate of lawfulness
	WBC to decide/WBC approved

	222376
	Atlanta, Wargrave Rd
	Front extension,
decking, storage area roof & flue 
	No RPC views  by 27th Sept

	222524
(222064)
	Green Isle, Wargrave Rd
	Raising structure by 1.5m
Rather than 1m
	Valid date 15th Sept


8.   CIL PROJECTS
9. WEBSITE: Aug-Sept statistics
10. LICENSING; Rewind feedback; Legal advice (JH)
11. TOWPATH, FOOTPATHS, TRAFFIC & HIGHWAYS; 8th August meeting with 
Highways (see footnote summary) 
12.   WOKINGHAM & HENLEY ISSUES
13. RPC ACCOUNT BALANCE STATEMENT & FINANCE; Newsletter-Churchyard-Parish Hall donations; current account activity; payments for authorisation; external audit approved
14. [bookmark: _Hlk65561072]  ANY OTHER MATTERS; next RPC meeting: Mon 14th Nov 2022 at 6pm in the Parish Hall

Virtual Meeting 5pm 8th August between RPC (JH, PH, JM, FC, TC)-WBC Highways (Matt Gould; Chris Easton)  
(i) WBC Highways said double white lines were to be installed shortly on the A4130 at Middle Culham/Culham Court entrance to reduce numbers of overtaking incidents at the junction.
(ii) On Aston Lane, WBC Highways said they undertook routine highway inspections and reactive maintenance, saying that the next inspection is on/around 14 Sept (and then 3 months later) and offered that Gareth Wiseman meet PH on site. The Clerk raised issues of cyclist safety with gravel on some current Aston Lane surfaces.
(iii) On Ferry Lane, Aston WBC Highways outlined a proposal for parking control with a single sign at the entry point to the lane, which will prohibit parking at any time, except in one of 5/6 marked bays at the slipway car park.  This is to prevent campers, poor parking and to maintain access along the lane for residents. The Clerk mentioned new tree planting near the slipway and hedges/fences at the pinch point in Ferry Lane. JH suggested that BR and PH should coordinate matters going forward. WBC Highways said that traffic cones etc would be recovered after use.
(iv) WBC Highways said that WBC Properties would need to be involved in the wild trail alongside the A321 (Wargrave Road) and that a change of use approval may be needed. Work on clearing the trail of debris could proceed.
Signed:   Paul Sermon	Date: 4th September 2022
